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OUT19/12846 
 
Sally Munk 
Planning and Assessment Group 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
 
 
sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Munk 
 

Goulburn Poultry Processing Mixed Use Development ( SSD 9143) –  
EIS Exhibition  

 
I refer to your email of 18 September 2019 to the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment (DPIE) – Water about the above matter. The following advice for you to consider is 
from DPIE – Water and the NSW Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR). 

Prior to Project Approval 

• Confirmation should be provided by the water supply authority that the volume of water 
required for the proposal is adequately serviced at the proposed location. 

• The proponent should specify the cut depth of the development and identify if a dewatering 
plan is required in accordance with the NSW Aquifer Interference Policy 2012. 

• The proponent should provide details of the maximum capacity of the water storage and 
confirmation of licensing requirements under water legislation. 

 
Post Project Approval 

•••• The proponent should prepare an Erosion and Sediment Control Plan in consultation with 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment Water to manage sediment loads during 
the construction period and ongoing operation of the site. 

 
Any further referrals to DPIE – NRAR & Water can be sent by email to: 
landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
  
Any further referrals to DPI & Crown Lands can be sent by email 
to: dpi.cabinet@dpi.nsw.gov.au & lands.ministerials@industry.nsw.gov.au respectively. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Simon Francis 
Acting Manager, Assessments 
DPIE Water – Strategic Relations 
18 November 2019 
 


